
2012–13 Opportunities and Challenges 
 
Across the province 62 bargaining units are now without a contract. August 31 collective 
agreements continue in effect until new agreements are reached. Bargaining is underway, local 
by local. This is a process that takes time and is most effective when conducted in a respectful 
and confidential environment. Your Economic Policy Committee and I will share with you what 
we can in a timely manner throughout the process. 
 
At this same time, the Minister has called together representatives of the Ministry, the Alberta 
Teachers’ Association (ATA), and the Alberta School Boards Association (ASBA) to see if a 
framework for labour peace can be achieved. They are discussing working conditions, wages 
and length of agreement. If an agreement is reached, it will be voted on as part of a local 
process and not a provincial one. The parties have been given until October 31 to see what they 
can work out. Local bargaining will continue during and after this time period. 
 
We have a new minister (Jeff Johnson) and an education-friendly Premier (Alison Redford). 
Combine this with a climate of bargaining in 62 locals simultaneously and we have a real 
opportunity to make an impact. 
 
As a profession, our biggest challenge is coming from ASBA and the action of some of their 
members. Rocky View School District posted online the full opening proposal of their teachers, 
contrary to all accepted practices of respectful bargaining. Other units are considering this. A 
labour relations challenge has been launched by the Association. The Minister has made it clear 
that transformation/framework talks are to be kept private until an agreement is reached or until 
he authorizes release. 
 
As things move forward, there may well be more Labour Board challenges. To ensure that we 
continue to win these challenges, we must see that we are free from questionable practices 
ourselves. At Summer Conference we were asked to communicate to our members that 
tweeting and other forms of social media are not appropriate for discussions on the state of 
bargaining. We cannot win against the actions of ASBA if we are doing the same thing 
ourselves. I am asking all our members to respect this. Communication will come from me, as 
your president, James Gerun your EPC Chair, or Sandra Marcellus our bargaining agent. 
Communication on framework talks will come from President, Carol Henderson; Executive 
Secretary, Gordon Thomas; Coordinator of Teacher Welfare, Sharon Vogrinetz; or through 
Local channels mentioned above. 
 
Your understanding and support for these protocols will strengthen the position of those working 
on behalf of teachers. You may have questions and you may hear rumours as the process 
heats up. Please direct any questions you have to me in the Local office at 780-455-2164 or 
ed.butler@edpub.org. 
 
Thank you for your support and understanding during the critical time ahead. 
 
 
 
 
Ed Butler 
President 
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